

Cape Neddick Tide

What's Coming and Going at the Cape Neddick Baptist Church March 2017

www.cape-neddick-baptist.org
CapeNeddickBaptist@maine.rr.com

207-363-3566

34 River Road Cape Neddick, ME 03902

Christian Education



The Sunday School will be hosting an Easter Celebration on Sunday, April 16th from 9:00-10:00 am. This annual fun event will include an egg hunt, story, craft, and refreshments. Expect a joy-filled time. All are welcome!

Thank You

Rev. Dr. Richard Visser and Rev. Carol Visser retired as the York County Area Resource Ministers at the end of February. Also they were interim ministers at our church prior to Pastor Don being called to our church. We thank them for their love, care and devotion to their ministries.

Their new address and telephone number is: 100 Adams Ave. Apartment 210 Pittsburg, PA 15243 Tel. 412.489.3987



Welcome Rev. David Strosahl

We are pleased to announce that Rev. David Strosahl has been called as interim pastor of the Cape Neddick Baptist Church. Rev. Strosahl is an ordained ABC-USA minister and has served in a number of Baptist churches in Massachusetts, New Hampshire and Connecticut. Rev. Strosahl will provide the bridge between Pastor Don's retirement and a pastor

called to lead the ministry of our church. Rev. Strosahl's responsibilities include leading the Sunday and special worship services, visitation, counseling, weddings, funerals, baptisms, participating in Diaconate meetings, Board of Christian Education meetings and Pulpit Committee meetings. You can make an appointment to meet with Rev. Strosahl by calling the church office at 207.363.3566 or by sending an email to

<u>CapeNeddickBaptist@maine.</u> rr.com.

We are looking forward to serving with Rev. Strosahl during this interim period. Please pray for Rev. Strosahl, the Pulpit Committee and the ministry of our church. We look to our Heavenly Father throughout this process of calling a new pastor.

Fred's Memorial Service

A memorial service for Frederick J. Ricker, a long time member of the Cape Neddick Baptist Church, will be held on Saturday, March 11th at 11:00 a.m. A reception and refreshments will be hosted by the York Village Fire Department at their fire station at noon. Fred was member of the York Volunteer Fire Department for sixty years where he held a number of positions including Fire Chief. Fred served our Lord in a number of positions at the Cape Neddick Baptist Church including auditor and Chairman of the Board of Trustees. Please pray for Fred's family as they experience the loss of a beloved family member.

CNBC Faith Crafting Together Group

FELLOWSHIP ~FUN~ FAITH CRAFTING projects, scrapbooking & sometimes even a little bit of FOOD are all part of what is happening! Looking forward to you joining us

When: Thursday March 16th 1-3p in the Church Vestry Please rsvp to Crystal 363-7036

Verse of the month

Philippians 4:6-7 (NKJV)
Be anxious for nothing, but in everything by prayer and supplication, with thanksgiving, let your requests be made known to God; and the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts and minds through Christ Jesus.

If anyone has a favorite verse that they would like to use for the verse of the month, please let Sue Norton know. Thank you.



Are you a knitter?

We are knitting prayer shawls to donate to the York Hospital Hospice. If you (or someone you know) knits and would like to make one, talk to Betty Lovering or Sheri Nadeau. We will provide the yarn!

Food Pantry

We continue to collect donations for the YCSA York Food Pantry. The collection box is located in the back of the sanctuary. All donations are delivered to the Food Pantry on the last Sunday of the month.



CNBC Women Save the Date Women of Joy with Natalie Grant, Margaret Feinberg, Lisa Harper and more!

August 18-19, 2017

Lowell Memorial Auditorium ~ Lowell, MA

Avis Briley's Funeral

Avis R. Briley went home to be with the Lord on Wednesday, January 25, 2017. Avis was a longtime member of the Cape Neddick Baptist Church, serving in many positions including Treasurer and Deaconess. Avis' funeral service will be at the Cape Neddick Baptist Church on Saturday, April 1st.

- A visiting hour will begin at 10:00 a.m.
- A memorial service will begin at 11:00 a.m.
- The burial service will be at noon.
- A reception and refreshments will begin at 1:00 p.m.

Please pray for Avis' family and devoted caregiver Dolores King.

Operation Christmas Child

We received the following email and pictures from Emmanuel Child Care Centre in Uganda E. Africa. They received a shoe box filled by a member of our Sunday school. It's exciting to see where one of our shoe boxes was sent and who received it.

Dear Beloved of The Lord,

We send you love and greetings from Emmanuel Child Care Centre in Uganda E. Africa.

We thank you for sending gifts with the love of God to our children. Peter, one of the children under care of this centre received a gift from a lovely young five year Andrew at your church. We got the gifts and distributed them at ECCC on the 19th Dec 2016. Love from Uganda.



